
	[Name of Department Head**
Position]
**When listing department in a letter to patients, if possible, it is encouraged to use department names like Patient Safety, Safety Improvement, Patient Relations or Healthcare Quality. It is has been demonstrated that “Risk Management” appears threatening to some patients.


	SAMPLE LETTER SENT TO PATIENT 7 DAYS AFTER EVENT
[Date]
Dear [name of patient or representative]:
At [facility name], it is our goal to give our patients excellent care, and to be honest and transparent. We take your care needs seriously, and we value you as both a patient and a person. I am taking this opportunity to put in writing what has already been discussed with you about an event you experienced at the hospital, so that you can have a document to reference, and our department’s contact information should you need it. 
During your hospitalization, a medical event occurred that meets the Serious Reportable Event criteria as defined by the Massachusetts Department of Public Health (DPH). This means that while you were at [facility name], something unexpected happened which caused you harm. In your case, during your [procedure/hospitalization], you experienced a [specify event, e.g., fall, pressure ulcer, etc.].
On behalf of our staff, I regret the inconvenience and stress that this caused you [and your family]. [Facility name] is committed to providing our patients with quality care. As part of the [hospital’s or surgery center’s] policies and in keeping with state law, we are conducting an internal review of what occurred to determine whether we could have done something to prevent the event, and if any procedures or practices here at [facility name] need to change to improve care in the future. These results will be reported to the DPH for tracking purposes, so that they can assist all hospitals in the Commonwealth in improving patient care practices.

We will follow-up with another letter in the next 30 days to let you know what we learn from our internal review of what happened to you and how we might best modify our work to ensure another patient does not experience the same thing.

In the meantime, if you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to call [appropriate contact, e.g., health care quality team, patient representative, individual] at [direct phone number].
Sincerely,
[Name, Title]
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